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MANUFACTURING COMPANIES URGE CONGRESS TO GIVE FERC 
RELIABILITY OVERSIGHT TO IMPROVE PHYSICAL AND CYBERSECURITY 

REQUIREMENTS ON NATURAL GAS PIPELINES  
  
Today, the Industrial Energy Consumers of America (IECA) sent letters to the Senate and House 
Committees of jurisdiction on physical and cybersecurity of natural gas pipelines.  
 
The letter urges Congress to give the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) federal 
reliability oversight and mandatory requirements to improve the physical and cybersecurity of 
natural gas pipelines. Unlike electricity, there are no mandatory standards and there is no 
federal oversight of natural gas pipeline reliability. Our nation cannot have electricity reliability 
without a secure and reliable supply of natural gas. 
 
FERC meets at the intersection of natural gas and electricity markets that are dependent upon 
one another. Establishing FERC oversight is timely. The natural gas market is undergoing change 
due to significant growth in LNG and pipeline exports that can threaten reliability during peak 
winter and summer demand, and the shift to renewable energy. According to the FERC and the 
U.S. Energy Information Administration, over 43 percent of 2020 U.S. production has been 
approved for export to 2050. This is on top of pipeline exports equal to 8.6 percent of 
production.  
 
As very large energy consumers, we understand that implementation of mandatory physical and 
security requirements will increase costs that will be passed onto us. However, one successful 
attack could shutdown tens of thousands of manufacturing facilities and cost tens of millions of 
dollars per day for each facility. 
         

   
 

The Industrial Energy Consumers of America is a nonpartisan association of leading manufacturing 
companies with $1.1 trillion in annual sales, over 4,200 facilities nationwide, and with more than 1.8 
million employees worldwide. It is an organization created to promote the interests of manufacturing 

companies through advocacy and collaboration for which the availability, use and cost of energy, power or 
feedstock play a significant role in their ability to compete in domestic and world markets. IECA 

membership represents a diverse set of industries including: chemicals, plastics, steel, iron ore, aluminum, 
paper, food processing, fertilizer, insulation, glass, industrial gases, pharmaceutical, building products, 

automotive, independent oil refining, and cement. 
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